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August 31, 2020 
 
Dear Cincinnati Chapter Members: 
 
As you know, our annual golf outing for the MSCI Cincinnati Chapter Scholarship Golf Outing 
originally scheduled for September 21, 2020 was cancelled due to the novel coronavirus (COVID-
19).  The safety and welfare of our colleagues, employees, club staff and all attendees are 
paramount to having this event. Yes, I’m very disappointed!  However, these are very 
Extraordinary Times Which Require Some Extraordinary Action.    
 
This event has always been one of our yearly highlights, not only for the fun and comradery, but 
more importantly for the funds we raise for the Scholarship Program.  Since 2007, the Cincinnati 
Chapter has awarded 163 scholarships totaling $283,000 to deserving young men and women, 
who in many cases were your or your employee’s children.   
 
Fortunately, we were still able to move forward with awarding scholarships that were promised 
earlier in the year, which is 12 scholarships @ $2,000/ student.  As such we are introducing a 
donation program for the chapter with the support of the MSCI National office to help us raise 
money for member companies’ college bound students for 2020-2021.  The site to donate for 
scholarships can be found at https://donorbox.org/msci-scholarship-program. Make sure to pick 
the Cincinnati chapter in the drop-down box.  It is open to companies and individuals. 
Beneficiaries of Scholarships to students of member companies since 2007: 
 

2007-2020 - Member Companies 
AK Steel Cleveland-Cliffs Company 
Alro Steel – Jackson 
Benjamin Steel Company, Inc. 
Coilplus, Inc. 
Constellium 
EMJ 
Kloeckner Metals 
Lapham-Hickey Steel Corp. 
North American Stainless 
Nucor Corporation 
O’Neal Industries 
Reliance Steel & Aluminum 
Ryerson 
Ruan Transport Corporation 
Schupan & Sons, Inc. 
Worthington Industries, Inc. 

 
At this point in time, we have not scheduled any events for the balance of the year.  We will wait 
to see how Ohio moves forward in the coming months and are hopeful we can see our metal 
industry peers for a 2021 kick-off! 
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If you have any questions, please contact me at joe.cress@worthingtonsteel.com or at 
614.840.3299.  
 
Thanks in advance for your donations.  Extraordinary Times Require Extraordinary Action! 
 
 
Kind Regards, 

Joe Cress 
Joe Cress, Worthington Industries, Inc. 
President, MSCI Cincinnati Chapter 
 
 


